
June 2024 Queen City of the Platte
Scan the QR code to have the Evans Express sent to your inbox for free every month!

You can get
Naloxone - a fast-

acting opioid
overdose

treatment
approved by the

FDA - FREE OF
CHARGE and NO

QUESTIONS ASKED
at the Evans
Community

Complex at the
Police Department,
Customer Service,

and Recreation
windows. PLEASE

share this
information with

your loved ones as
it could mean the

difference between
life and death.

Please come join Evans
Mayor Mark Clark for a
community Town Hall

Meeting on June 13th at
the Evans Community
Complex. Mayor Clark
will provide an update

on a number of big
projects currently

underway in our fair City
and will also host a

question and answer
session for residents.

This is a great
opportunity for

residents to interact
directly with the Mayor.

Event begins at 6pm
and lasts about 2 hours.

Evans City Councilmembers Jeff Crabtree, Chris
Delaney and Tammy Mortensen were joined by

members of City Staff, including City Manger, Cody
Sims, at the ALLO Fiber groundbreaking ceremony at

the Highplains Library on May 20th! Welcome to
Evans, ALLO Fiber! 

On May 22, Evans Officers were contacted by Sam's Club regarding a
food donation they wished to make. Upon arrival, Officers were amazed

to find a pallet holding 20 cases of eggs - 5,760 in total! The Officers
distributed the eggs to residents in our low-income and senior areas, as

well as provided some to the Greeley Family House and Guadalupe
Shelter. We want to express our thanks to Sam's Club for their generosity
and continuous support of the families in our community. Over the next
week, another 8,363 eggs, 34 watermelons and 3 pallets of grapes were

donated and distributed throughout the community! 
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City Council Update

Evans City Council meeting agendas and packets can be accessed on the City
website beginning on the Friday prior to regular meetings - the first and third
Tuesdays of every month - scan the QR code to the left to access the link. 

Looking ahead... In June, the City Council will consider a contracts for the installation of the traffic signal radar
system - an upgrade that will help improve traffic flow in Evans by employing vastly improved technology, as well as a
pair of contracts for much-needed drainage improvements at some City detention ponds and public parks. The
Council is also tentatively scheduled to see some preliminary plans for the proposed Vector development on the
southwest corner of 37th Street and 47th Avenue as well as consider contracts for the Ridge Park design.  Stay tuned
to the City website and social media for updates! 

The month of May saw progress made on a number of fronts by the Evans City Council. At the May 7 meeting, the
Council voted unanimously to partner with the consulting firm Adaapta in the administration of a $500,000
Brownfields Assessment Grant courtesy of the EPA. The grant will help plan for revitalization efforts along Evans
portion of the Highway 85 corridor. Given that the corridor has a history of industrial uses, the scope of this
partnership will be to identify sites in need of remediation to conform to future uses and attract prospects for
development opportunities. Additionally, Adaapta will institute a public engagement campaign that will help City
identify needs of local businesses, as well as prospective business, in the area.
In the same meeting, the Council also voted unanimously to approve a contract with Martin Marietta for $555,000
worth of asphalt reconstruction projects in three segments – 15th Avenue from 37th Street to 34th Street, 41st Street,
and 41st Street Road between Belmont Avenue and 17th Avenue – as well as an additional alternate on Heather Lane
that requires a full reconstruction – of the City that are in need of work. A contract for a professional, full-time
inspector of the 37th Street widening project was also approved unanimously, helping ensure this major project is
completed to the best possible standards.
On May 21, the Council announced the seven citizens selected to serve on the ad-hoc committee regarding the
parking and storage of RVs, boats and trailers on residential property. The seven residents selected were - Lyle
Achziger (at-large, by Mayor Mark Clark), Luis Chavez (Ward-1, by Mayor Pro Tem Laura Speer), Angie Armstrong (Ward
1, by Councilman Fred Neal), Charles Nailon (Ward 2, by Councilwoman Tammy Mortenson), Caroline Gelatt (Ward 2,
by Councilman Jeff Crabtree), Willard Kendall (Ward 3, by Councilwoman Ally Johnson) and Mathias Dalrymple (Ward
3, by Councilman Chris Delaney). The Council was very appreciative of all the citizens who applied for the committee
and are confident these seven will make very useful policy recommendations for the Council to consider when
crafting a plan forward that works for all of Evans.  The Council also unanimously approved a design contract with
BrightView to remake Hunter’s Reserve Park into a first-class outdoor space for residents to enjoy and approved a pair
of mineral extraction leases with PDC Energy that will net the City 20% of the royalties earned over the next four years
from the extracted minerals.  
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GOVERNMENT 101 - Parks and Recreation 

Scan to find more
information about

Evans Parks Facilities!

Scan to find more
information about

Evans Rec offerings!H2024 Evans Heritage Day will take place on
Saturday, September 14th. Stay tuned to the Evans
Express, City website and social media for details.

One of the City Departments with which residents interact most
frequently is Parks and Recreation. Parks & Rec is also one of the City
departments at the forefront of achieving the City Council’s goals of
economic development and community beautification – by offering
more park amenities, upgraded park facilities, a broad array of
recreation offerings and special events such as the Easter
Eggstravaganza, Holiday Lighting Ceremony, City of Evans Golf
Tournament and, of course, Heritage Day – the City becomes a more
attractive destination for residents and businesses alike. 

Evans currently boasts 12 public parks spread throughout the City with two more – DaVinci Park (see page 4) and Hunter’s
Reserve Park (stay tuned!) – on the way. But it is not just the quantity of the parks that matters, but also their quality. The
City has made a concerted effort to design parks that bring diverse appeal for outdoor activities to residents of all ages.
Evans is proud that its park system – anchored at Riverside Park with its ample open space, four ballfields with a central
concession stand and restrooms, basketball and pickleball courts and a one-of-a-kind playground and climbing wall – offers
a wide range of activities for outdoor enjoyment. Several parks across the City feature playground equipment for our City’s
youngsters, others have basketball, tennis, and sand volleyball courts, most have shade, shelter and picnic structures for
hosting get-togethers and we even have an off-leash dog park complete with the dog agility competition equipment.
The City Council approved a design contract to remake Hunter’s Reserve Park from an open field to a modern park with a
small playground area, shade structures and a walking trail. The City is also currently working on improvements to the
stormwater drainage at Driftwood, Prairie View and Dante Parks, with plans to get contractors hired and the work
completed before the end of the summer, allowing these three parks can be fully opened for the enjoyment of our residents. 
On the recreation side, the City of Evans offers a full range of sports and activities offerings for everyone from elementary
school aged children to active adults to our seniors. A fully equipped workout facility offers free weights, weight machines
and multiple pieces of cardio equipment. The floor in the gym was resurfaced last year, with markings for basketball,
volleyball and pickleball and is open year-round. 



The City of Evans Parks, Recreation and Facilities Department is so
excited to announce that work continues on the remodel at DaVinci

Park. Over the next few months, crews will be out working on this
magnificent addition to our City, so beware if you are in the area. This

summer, when work is complete, we will hold a grand opening
ceremony. Until then, stay tuned to the Evans Express and Evans social

media for updates on construction. Below are photos of the work
progression. The park is nearly complete as in the last few weeks,

landscaping was installed and the sod turf was laid down. The sod will
take about two weeks to take root and, during that time, we ask that

people and pets refrain from stepping on the turf. Over the next couple
weeks, the benches will be installed and the shade structure will be

erected. We are anticipating being able to open the park this month!
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Road and Street

Improvements
When the warm weather came to the area, the City began working on $1,450,000 for roadway maintenance projects
which included concrete replacement work (pictured above from March in the Platte Valley neighborhood due east
of Centennial Elementary School) as well as asphalt patching, asphalt surface treatment, crack seal and mill and
overlay work. Over the course of the last couple months, concrete replacement and crack seal projects have been
completed neighborhoods across the City. Maintenance projects like these - funded in part by the 1% road tax -
serve to not only improve road conditions but are also aid pavement preservation, saving the City, and thus the
taxpayers, enormous sums of money in the long run. Details about the completed work can be found by scanning
the QR code above. Further information about on-going projects can be found at
http://www.evanscolorado.gov/ConstructionProjects. 

Next Phase of 37th Street Widening Project Begins! 

The next phase of the 37th Street widening project began on April 29th. This year’s work will see 37th Street widened
to two lanes in both directions between Sienna Avenue to Stampede Drive, beginning where the project ended last
year. The roadway will be redone in its entire one-half mile stretch to a four-lane modern arterial roadway with a
landscaped median irrigated with non-potable water. The project will also include some underground utility work
including the lowering of some of the Atmos Energy lines and the construction of a storm sewer. During the month of
May, major progress was made on aforementioned infrastructure work. It has been decided that, to assure the safety
of the work crews and to create the most efficient working conditions, the roadway will remain fully closed until at
the least the end of June. We ask that residents who detour through the adjacent neighborhoods be mindful of
pedestrians. If anyone notices dangerous driving behavior, they are encouraged to contact the Evans Police
Department at 970-339-2441. 

37th Street construction work in May
37th Street project area
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Stay on top of what the City of Evans is doing

The City of Evans is always interested in keeping our citizens informed and we have a number of ways to
keep in touch with you. Whether you are up on the latest social media apps or someone who prefers to get
their information the old fashioned way, we’ve got you covered! 

Stay Alert. Stay Informed. 
The City of Evans is a participant in the Voyent Alert system.

Using this app - which is FREE to download to any smart
device and/or to allow email notifications - will keep you in the

loop on a range of events that impact your life. Using this
system, we can alert, with a simple text message and/or email,
about potential weather emergencies like tornados, floods or

massive snow storms. We can inform on road closures and
changes to the refuse collection schedules. This is a simple,
easy way to stay informed on things that might impact you

and your family, all you have to do is download the App and
enter that you live in Evans, Colorado. Learn more about

Voyent Alert by scanning the QR code. You can also go to your
smart device App Store and search for “Voyent Alert.” 

The City of Evans is active on the
popular social media channels. Our
most used platforms are Facebook,
Instagram and NextDoor. If you are

using any of these channels, search for
“City of Evans” and give us a like, a

follow or join our group. We use each of
these platforms daily to keep residents

and businesses up to date on all sorts of
need-to-know information. By liking and
following on social media, you’ll quickly
and easily be able to stay up to date on

everything happening here in Evans. 

www.evanscolorado.gov
Do not forget the City website is a very useful source to find

information on all offerings the City has for residents.



Were you aware that in our elementary and middles schools, we have
more than 50 student athletes involved in Special Olympics?  While this
number may appear modest, it does not include those residing in Evans

but attending a school in Greeley. 

Our Officers value the connections they make with our athletes and
actively engage in events to show their support for this wonderful
cause.  Over the past few months, Officers have coordinated two

fundraisers that amassed over $4,000 in donations, participated in the
Polar Plunge and Torch Run, and attended the Track and Field event at
Northridge High School to cheer on athletes from Heiman, Centennial,
Prairie Heights, Chappelow, and Dos Rios. Recently, Officers visited the

home of one of our athletes who holds a special affection for Police
Officers (and handcuffs). Officers Pacheco and Fischer brought

happiness to his day, highlighting our deep commitment to Special
Olympics.  

We want to pass along our gratitude to everyone that has backed these
events!
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Thank you!
For your generous support!



























1100 37th St. | Evans, CO 80620 | 970-475-1125 | recreation@evanscolorado.gov

Monday-Thursday
5:30am-9pm

Friday
5:30am-7pm

EVANS RECREATION
Weight Room Information

Drop-In Rates Notes Punch Passes

5 and Under: $1.00
Youth (6-15): $4.00
Adult (16-49): $5.00
Senior (50+): $4.00 

Youth/Senior
15 visits for $45
30 visits for $60

Adult
15 visits for $60
30 visits for $85

Youth must be at least 14 years old to
use the weight room. 

For your child's safety, children under
the age of 9 must be directly

supervised by a guest 16 years or
older to use the basketball courts. 

All punch passes expire one year from
the date of purchase. 

Basketball court hours differ from facility hours.
Please see the front desk for an up-to-date schedule.



FITNESS
CLASSES

Registration: Drop-in:
$40 per session $6 per class

Session 1: Now - December 31
Session 2: January 29 - February 25

Session 3: March 25 - April 21 

Minimum 4 registered participants per class

Scan the 
QR Code to

register online!

1100 37th St, Evans, 80620 | 970-475-1125 | recreation@evanscolorado.gov | rec.evanscolorado.gov

Mondays
5:30-6:15pm

Thursdays
6-7pm

POUND FITNESS ZUMBA

Session 1: Jan 8-Feb 26
Session 2: March 4-April 22

Session: April 29-June 17

Session 1: Jan 11-Feb 29
Session 2: March 7-April 25

Session 3: May 2-June 20

Drop-in admissions are only available
for classes that meet the minimum
number of registered participants. 

Call the Recreation Front Desk at
970-475-1125 for more information.
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From our friends at Waste Management










